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MEMORANDUM 
 
February 26, 2019 
 
To:  Stormwater Management Commission 
From:  Kurt Woolford, Chief Engineer 

Mike Warner, Director 
RE:  Grassmere Farm Subdivision / Route 59 Drainage Restoration Project, North Barrington 
 

 

ACTION REQUESTED:  Project Funding Reduction and Transfer  

 

The Grassmere Farm Subdivision drainage project was underway in 2018 with an approved agreement 

for $15,750 of SMC funding. This project has been completed and flooding for North Barrington 

residents and motorists along Route 59 has been alleviated.  

 

The Fiddle Creek project area has been partially cleared of vegetation, which will reduce overall 

projected expenses. Staff request a $15,750 reduction of project funds from the Fiddle Creek Stream 

Maintenance project to be transferred to the Grassmere Farm Subdivision project: 

 

Project FY19 Carry-Over Balance (Reduction)/Addition Requested Project Funding 

Fiddle Creek $57,265.00 ($15,750.00) $41,515.00 

Grassmere Farm $0 $15,750.00 $15,750.00 

 

The requested project funding reduction and transfer is within the Contractual Services account: 212-

4201010-79940. 

 

Please let me know of any questions or comments.  Thank you. 


